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NORUP INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL-PTA                                               


8 December 2015 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES- Media Center at 7 PM
Meeting called to order by J. Jamal at 7:03 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
IN ATTENDANCE:  J. Jamal, P. Yowchuang, R. Sochacki, J. Krom, S. Cartwright, P. Keenan, K. Chudler,  S. Kregear, A. Siddiqi, S. Siddiqi, L. Fernandes, T. Whittig, and B. Johnson
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The minutes for the November 10th meeting were approved.
ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
Principal’s Report: Mr. Yowchuang presented a written administrator’s report. His report stated that Erin Rice left on maternity leave and Asia Neal is filling in. Currently, Prima Daily is filling in the position vacancy for Chelsa Marshall. Yasmin Ruple, a fifth grade teacher, is recovering well after a scheduled medical procedure. She will be returning to the classroom on January 4th. Mallory Kasper and Miranda Robisch are two new interventionists scheduled to start working on January 4th. The student trip to Scotland/Ireland is awaiting approval from the Board. This trip is scheduled for a February 17, 2017 departure. Information regarding this trip can be found at http://www.eftours.com/tour-website/1819189TE. Mr. Yowchuang will be holding meetings about the trip on 12/15 (Anderson Middle School), 12/16 (Berkley High School), and 12/17 at Norup International School. Mr. Yowchuang thanked all the parents who have been coordinating and participating in the Caring and Sharing Program this year. He also thanked gave thanks to Hawk’s Help for the movie night. Additionally, he thanked the parents who provided food for the elementary feasts and donations of food. He mentioned that the Wayne State/Detroit Historical Museum trip was a great success. There were 150 students who attended. He gave thanks to the PTA for their support. He continued his gratitude by thanking those who worked on the STRIDES and Healthy Kids Club as they increased the activities for students in PYP to participate in. There were only three parents who attended the incoming 6th grade parent night. He reminded the member that tomorrow is the 9th grade parent night at Berkley High School (BHS) at 7PM. Afterwards; parents can meet teachers, talk about curriculum, and what Berkley High School has to offer. There will be another one later in the year. The K-5 Schools of Choice (SOC) enrollment is February 22-March 11. The Berkley School District Board of Education has approved limited openings for SOC for grades Kindergarten through fifth grade. Siblings must go through this process. Information for this can be found at www.berkleyschools.org. Lastly, Mr. Yowchuang stated that Kindergarten parent night for 2016-17 will be January 21 at Norup International School between 6:00-7:30 pm. Other dates mentioned on his report were: MYP Winter Band Concert (12/10), 5th Grade Camp Parent Information Night (12/14), Winter Break (12/21-1/1), Classes resume-1/4/16, National Geographic Bee (MYP)-1/7, District Data Team Meeting (1/5), and Staff Meeting (1/12).
Vice Principal’s Report:  R. Sochacki thanked Hawk’s Help for all their support.
Teacher’s Report:
S. Cartwright stated that she has one more teacher membership form to hand over. Mr. Yowchuang and other members acknowledge S. Cartwright’s birthday which was that day.
Officer’s Reports

President’s Report: J.Jamal announced that we are officially in good standing with the state PTA. She mentioned that J. Johnson has resigned as vice president due personal family reasons. J.Jamal also stated that, according to our by-laws we will be collecting nominations for vice president and make that announce public via skylert. The deadline for nominations will be Thursday, December 31st. In January, the Executive Board will vote on who will be selected as a replacement to finish her term.
Vice President’s Report: J. Johnson stated on her written report that the following committees have chairpersons: By-Law committee has a chairperson, Precious Hackett will the Founder’s Day chair, Teacher Appreciate Luncheon will be Stephanie Kregear, Teacher Appreciation Week Lei Fernandes. She requested that all committee and event chairperson and coordinators to please contact the Volunteer Coordinators, Elizabeth Reid and Rachel Raimi, so they can fill volunteer spots for events. They will use either Sign up Genius or Volunteer Spot to perform this task. Additionally, she wrote in her report to membership to give the volunteers coordinators 48-72 hours to create form. She also thanked Patty Keenan, room parent coordinator, for her enthusiasm and professionalism.
Treasurer’s Report: 

L. Fernandes started her report discussing the profit and loss portion as of November 2015. We received $500.00 revenue from the Fun Run this month. There were a total of 19 new memberships in November. The total gross profit was $575.50. The expenses for the month were from Bank and PayPal charges ($12.50) and Teacher Wish List ($75.00). The Bank and PayPal  charges were due to a returned check. The total expenses were $87.50. The net income from the month including the gross profit and total expenses was $488.00. As far as the Balance Sheet, as of November 30, 2015, the total in checking, savings and PayPal is $20, 495.04. The Total Assets are $21, 134.04 which includes an accounts receivable of $120.00 and In-Kind donations of $519.00. The total liabilities are $538.00. The total Equity is $20, 596.04.
Secretary’s Report: None

School Board Observer’s Report: None
PTSA Council Representative’s Report: None
Enrichment Report: K.Chudler stated that the PTA is still waiting for the bus invoice, so the funds can be dispensed from the budget to pay for the 8th grade trip that has already taken place. The PTA agreed to cover the busing fee. They had more students attend than planned, but there will be enough money to cover the bus expenses for the trip. Fourth grade is looking to bring Cranbrook for an in-house field trip. The dates have not been confirmed yet. The lunch clubs have been frustrated about the space for the activities. We look for next year for more options as there will be more space created due to the bond improvements.
Committee Reports:

Norup Volunteer Network:  None
Playground Committee:  Mr. Yowchuang thanked the Girls Scouts and Boys Scouts who cleaned the playground.
Membership: J. Drobot sent an updated list. There is now over 100. We are hoping that directories will be complete in January.
Box Tops:  P. Keenan said that she wants to run a contest from December 15,2015 to March 15, 2016 were the entire school can competent against each other and win prizes. This will hopefully increase revenue for Box top program. This will include Labels for Education as well. She would like the PTA to give her a 150 budget for prizes for the top three classes for PYP, the top three students that collect, and MYP will receive spirit points. She has written up rules for the contest. Only box tops and labels on the redemption sheets will be accepted for this program, there will be collection box in the office, she is hopeful that she can get some of the room parents to assist in the collection and help her tabulate the information when they get them in. She will send home a letter to send home to parents about what the program will be about and the rules for the contest. It was moved by A. Siddiqi and R. Sochacki that 150 dollars for prizes be added to the budget. Motion Passed. She will do things similar to the Fun run prizes such as smoothie party, ice cream party or bagel breakfast. For the top three students, she may do a target gift card or lunch from hot dog place. P. Hackett sent an email update and stated that Box Tops have been submitted and she is waiting for the check for $326.70.  She said that she has some volunteers for MMD’s, but not enough to start the program up. She stated that she is still getting responses, so they will be able to start after winter break.
Caring and Sharing: J. Krom stated that this is the final week for collection, and it is general non-perusable food items. The volunteers will be sorting and boxing up the food to take over to high school. The volunteers will then put them in baskets and deliver them Saturday morning to families in the community. She commented on the fast response of volunteers for the project. She needs to fill four additional spots. Each school is responsible for management for a task. Norup is responsible for lodging the baskets in to cars. Kids can not be involved in this part. It is from 9-11 am this Saturday at December 12th. It is in front of the Collaborative Center in the circle drive at Berkley High School.  After this Friday, we will announce which PYP classroom turned in the most, and which MYP grade will be receiving spirit points. On Friday, they will be collecting food at Norup from 9am-11am. At Berkley High School, they will be assembling boxes from 1-3pm. They will be packing boxes food from 3-5pm at Norup and taking to high school. They will be sorting them from 5pm-9 pm. Due to scheduling conflict, Mr. Yowchuang and the committee will find out a place to store boxes and have gym students assist..
Founder’s Day: J.Jamal stated that planning meeting for Founder’s Day has already started.
World Carnival: There will be a World Carnival since it is a major income generator for the Norup PTA. S. Kregear stated that she will chair the event if she can get support from volunteers who have done it before. Mr. Yowchuang suggested using the field to do carnival. The front area that the food usually is will not be available. Mr. Yowchuang stated some areas of the building can be used. We will need new vendor for games.
By-Laws: J. Krom stated that the proposed changes By-Laws were approved by the Norup PTA Executive Board. The By-Laws will be available until the next meeting in January for members to review. They are available in Mr. Yowchuang’s list of documents and she currently has a few copies. She stated that they were not too many changes. The big change is the change of fiscal year to go with school year. The executive board positions will be two year terms. There were minor changes to procedures. We can change anything without ampersand. If it has an ampersand next to it, it is from Michigan PTA and cannot be changed. If there are no objections between now and the next meeting, it will be voted on. If approved here, it will be sent to the Michigan PTA to be approved.
Legislative Updates: None
Old Business: None
New Business: None
Announcements: J. Jamal said that the next PTA meeting will be Tuesday, January 12th at 7 pm in the Media Center.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:39 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
B. Johnson, 
Norup International School PTA Secretary
